NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing pursuant to Article 18-A of the New York
State General Municipal Law will be held by the Counties of Warren and Washington Industrial
Development Agency (the “Agency”) on Monday, the 21* day of August, 2017, at 11:00 a.m.
local time at Town Hall, Board Room, located at 2 Academy Street, Town of Greenwich, County
of Washington, New York 12834, in connection with the following matter:

Greenwich Preservation Group, LLC, a limited liability company established pursuant to the laws
of the State of New York, having an address of 54 Main Street, Greenwich, New York 12834
(the “Company”) has requested that the Agency provide financial assistance in the form of a
payment of lieu of taxes, mortgage tax exemption and sales tax abatements regarding a project
(the “Project™) to consist of: (i) the acquisition by the Agency of a leasehold interest in certain
real property located at 54 and 73 Main Street in the Village and Town of Greenwich, New York
and being referred to as tax parcel numbers 237.5-8-23 and 237.5-4-32, respectively (the
“Land™); (i1) the construction, renovation and equipping of a multi-use facility to include a
restaurant and craft distillery retail space and office space (the “Facility™); (iii) the acquisition
and installation therein of certain furnishings and fixtures (the "Equipment" together with the
Land and the Facility, collectively the "Project Facility") to be used in connection with the
contemplated uses; and (iv) the lease of the Project Facility to the Company, all pursuant to Title
1 of Article 18-A of the General Municipal Law of the State of New York, Chapter 862 of the
Laws of 1971 of the State of New York (collectively, the “Act™), as amended.

The Agency may be providing financial assistance with respect to the Project in the form of sales
tax exemptions related to the construction and equipping of the Project Facility, mortgage tax
exemption and a payment in lieu of taxes, which are consistent with the policies of the Agency.
Should other financial assistance be requested, it shall be consistent with the policies of the
Agency.

A representative of the Agency will be in attendance at the above-stated time and place to hear
and accept written comments from all persons with views in favor of or opposed to the granting
of financial assistance contemplated by the Agency or the location or nature of the Facility. The
application of the Company is available for public inspection during normal business hours at the
offices of the Agency, located at 5 Warren Street, Glens Falls, New York 12801.

Minutes of the hearing will be made available to all necessary parties.
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